

Post-Prom Meeting Notes, January 10, 2023

- I. **Welcome: 7 p.m.**
- II. **Update on 2023 Post-Prom Event:** This year's date: April 28, 2023
 - I. We discussed volunteers for this year. Our volunteers that help at the overnight event will be required to have their clearances. Those that are just decorating or coming to clean-up after the event will not need them. Hoping that this doesn't cause a problem with us being able to secure enough volunteers for that evening. Katie will be looking at the list from last year and will be making sure we eliminate any unneeded spots. She will then send it out to the chairs to take a look at it. We talked about possibly doing a survey to see how many of our current volunteers have clearances. We talked about whether that would be helpful to us in planning.
 - II. Because of AP Testing beginning the Monday after Post Prom, we will lose access to the girl's gym where laser tag is usually held. We are talking with Diana, our entertainment chair, about possibly getting a gaming truck. We discussed locations for that and thought it could go where we usually had the rock wall. We discussed having it out front but with the neighbors right across the street, it's not an ideal location.
- III. **Set Design Update/Slogan: Theme:** Places/Around the World. **Slogan:** The World is Yours to Explore. Contest for juniors and seniors to create a PP logo; talk of creating a generic Methacton PP logo that would be used every year on correspondences/maybe an art student could design. We only received two entries and they were given to Lauren for a final selection.
- IV. **Open Positions:**
 - ***Overall Chairs:** shadows for next year
 - ***Entertainment:** shadow for next year
 - ***Student Food:** shadow for next year
 - ***Adult Dinner Dance:** need someone this year to run the dinner part of the event. Raffle baskets already have a chair
 - ***Set Design:** need 3-4 people to shadow this year.
 - ***Safety:** shadow for next year
 - ***Library:** shadow for next year
 - ***Cleanup for Set Design:** chair for this year
 - ***Cleanup for Building:** chair for this year
- V. **Adult Dinner Dance/Spring Fundraiser:** Event usually held at St. Helena's/big fundraising but might have run it's course. Gabby suggested maybe a fundraiser at Eagleville Taphouse. It was suggested to have a trivia night like Mini-Thon does at PJ Whelihan's. We discussed that it doesn't have to happen before Post Prom. Sue Washburn is going to looking into that. Adam suggested possibly a bowling or a casino fundraiser, it would attract a different crowd.
- VI. **New Business:**
 - We discussed how to handle registration for the gaming truck and the silent disco. We will brainstorm the best way to handle that.
 - We talked about the registration process for students and how most of them fill out the form themselves, it's not their parents doing it. Tracy brought up how difficult it is when a student wants to leave early and we can't get in contact with the parents. It causes lots of arguments and angry students and parents. We are discussing a better way to handle this. We thought a reminder to parents not to have their phones on silent would be helpful.